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Dear Tom: 

Rick Hollis has urged me to tell you 
our experience with siskins in the last 
few weeks. On November 9, a female siskin 
came near our feeder. I had some difficulty 
identifying it because the front stripes 
weren't quite right and there was no sign 
of yellow on the bird. Apparently the same 
bird was back on November 16. It was joined 
by two other siskins on that date. On 
November 22 and 23, there were about 20 
Siskins at our feeder. These were still 
there on November 29 and 30, and we actually 
counted 27 siskins on the 30th. All of these 
observations are for the farm at Oxford, 
Towa. 

Cordially, 

mar 

CO


